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COOPER FARMS

                            INNOVATIVE SEC. IV 

                 COMMUNITY  ASSOCIATION, INC.
December 9, 2010
Homeowner’s Association Quarterly Meeting

The Cooper Farms Innovative Sec. IV Community Association, Inc., quarterly meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm by the Board Secretary, Jenell Barker who welcomed all present.  The meeting was held at Okolona Christian Church on Mt. Washington Road.  Board members present were Jenell Barker, Rhonda Ross, and Linda Roberts.  Bill Stout was present to represent Stout Properties.

Jenell said we would have the guest speaker, Hal Thomas,  speak  to the group before we went into our regular meeting.  The floor was then opened up for questions by the homeowners.  Several points were brought up by Hal Thomas and the homeowners.


HO3 – Master policy will cover the exterior and interior (one policy for everyone) and the board will work with the adjuster. 

HO6 –Homeowners will be responsible for the interior with the HO6 which is less expensive.  This is a condominium policy it does not mean that you have a condominium instead of  a patiohome or townhouse.  It does not change the way you own it, how you sell it,  mortgages or deed will not change, it only changes how your insurance policy is handled.

One issue with the text in the amendment – can we change the text of the amendment to include not only the party walls, but the interior walls that include wires, pipes, etc. This will be brought up as to new business.

Distribution of all handouts, which included the minutes from the October 28, 2010 Meeting, Financial Information, Proposed 2011 Budget to those who did not receive one in October and 2 ballot forms.

Secretary’s Report – Minutes from the October 28, 2010 meeting were read by Rhonda Ross.  George Barker motioned and Shirley Baker seconded that the minutes be approved.  No discussion and motion carried.

Treasurer's Report – Linda went over the November financials which had been distributed to all present.  Total deposits were $9,008.00 and total expenditures were $13,894.44  Balances at the end of  November are: PNC Bank checking account ending balance $17,335.56, the adjusted balance $14,076.61, Citizens Union Bank $99,854.59, First Federal Savings $15,000.00, Fifth Third Securities Govt. Bond $15,402.26. ? motioned and ? seconded that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted.  No discussion and motion carried.

Past Dues – Jenell went over the past due accounts.  There are 19 accounts past due, of those, 8 are over $500 and 11 under.  Two are in foreclosure, one in bankruptcy and three have been turned over to the attorney, one has sold their home and one just now reached the over $500 and will be dealt with.  As has been announced, late fees of $25 will be charged on all past due accounts beginning January 1, 2011.

Committee Report – Rhonda had no report.
Unfinished Business – Jenell had no report due to limited time required for the year end deadlines and meetings.

Master Policy – The deadline for returning the vote forms is December 15.  A notice will be put in mailboxes as soon as possible after that date advising of the results.  Charlene Salsman  motioned and Nancy Gilbert  seconded.  Discussion for the change in the text was discussed and Jenell stated it will be under New Business.  

Audit – Jenell is working with Grewling accountants on doing the review audit for 2009.  Under the advisement of Bill Stout it would be best to wait on the review due to the price just for the review and the audit trail for the paperwork.  George Barker motioned, Marcella Early seconded, no discussion and motion accepted.

2011 Budget -  Jenell went over the proxy votes and confirmed that the applicable homeowners were not at the meeting.  The 2011 budget was voted on and counted by a volunteer and the results were 36 Yes to accept and 1 No.

Fall trimming – This has been completed.
Roof Maintenance – This has been completed and the price for cleaning the gutters was included in the quote.  George Barker provided samples of damaged vents and pipes that had not been opened up that were removed from various roofs.  Roofing company stated that this will not have to be done again for another 5 to 6 years.

2011 Board Members – There will not be an election tonight for the 2011 board members and 4 members of the current board will remain the same.  Offices will be determined at the December 19th  board meeting.  Jenell asked that if  you wish to become a board member, please submit your Bio to the Secretary, Jenell Barker.

NEW Business 

Master Policy  Amendment Revision - Bill Schubert motioned and Mr. Hess seconded that the Amendment to the Declaration include the wiring and plumbing inside all walls.  After a discussion, a vote was taken and motion was approved.  Hal Thomas will be contacted to draw up a new revision to be presented to the insurance companies for corrected quotes.  This will then have to be voted on by the homeowners. 
Lawncare company for 2011 – Bids were received from All Temp Grounds for $38,700, Billy’s Lawn Service $38,400 , which would include the $4,000 bid for snow removal, Devine Lawn Care $36,000 and Valley Crest $38,265.  We voted and asked a volunteer to count the votes and the results were:  Valley Crest 20 votes and Billy's Lawn Service 15 votes.    

Hire a maintenance company for 2011 – Current contract expires March 31, 2011.  Motion by Linda Curtis and seconded by Pat Hagan that a maintenance company be hired. A hand vote was taken and majority voted for a maintenance company.  The board will be gathering quotes from several companies to present at the March HOA meeting. Late Fees on past due accounts – 
Late Fees - Beginning January 1, 2011 there will be a late fee of $25 assessed for all accounts that are past due.  This is according to the original governing documents and the homeowner will be responsible for all fees incurred in the collection of the accounts.

End of Year transfer of money to reserve A/C – This will be done, but the amount will not be known until December.  We have a board meeting planned for December 19th , which the board will determine how much money to put in the Reserve account.

Snow/Ice Removal - The company with the winning bid for the snow/ice removal is Billy’s Lawn Care.  This is the same company as last year and everyone seemed to be happy with the job he did.  The board voted to include the sidewalks.  Discussion was made about not using salt on the sidewalks.  It was accepted that we need to get Billy give us a price quote to use the chloride instead of salt.

With no further business to come before the homeowners, the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Rhonda Ross, Assistant Director, and acting Secretary on December 19, 2010. 

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	


